
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Well, that’s another bumper busy week gone by!  

Honey Bee class had a great trip to Butser Ancient Farm on Monday. They were given a whistle stop 

tour through the Stone Age, Bronze Age and Iron Age. They learnt how incredibly resilient and        

resourceful prehistoric people were. It was incredible to find out that prehistoric people spun clothes 

from nettles and flax and it took them 6 months to complete an outfit. The children had the              

opportunity to create bronze age rings by twisting copper wire with pliers. Despite the cold, they had a 

very enjoyable and educational day. See more photos on our Facebook page. 

Yesterday, we celebrated our Christingle Service as well as Christmas Jumper Day. We were             

introduced to Rev Mark Pullinger, the new Associate Priest, and we sang Christmas carols and listened 

to prayers written and read by the children. There was a moment of awe and wonder when the 

church lights dimmed and the candles twinkled in the darkness. Thank you to the family members 

who joined us; I hope that you also enjoyed it, too. Thank you, also, for your kind donations to The 

Children’s Society and Save the Children. Have a look at our Facebook page for photos. 

The choir have been busy wowing the crowds with their beautiful singing. They performed at The Grange this week, and they received a 

lovely handmade thank you card in return for brightening up their day! This weekend, they will be performing at the Christmas Fun Palace at 

Mottistone and the Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church. We hope to see you there if you can make it. Check out our Facebook page 

for photos. 

Well done to the children who made some colourful decorations last Saturday in St Mary’s Church. If you get the opportunity, do visit the 

church to see them on the magnificent tree. We also have a tree on display in the Methodist Church, with a bee theme, as part of the Christ-

mas Tree Festival. 

Thank you to the BSA for organising the Christmas disco, mini Christmas market and wreath-making workshop last Friday. The children 

(and adults) had great fun. The mini market looked magical, and the wreaths looked stunning. See the BSA’s Facebook page for photos. 

Just another reminder of our upcoming Christmas events: 

Our whole school Nativity will be taking place on Tuesday 13th December at 1.15pm and on Wednesday 14th December at 6pm. Christmas 

Dinner day is on Wednesday 14th December. Our choir is taking part in the Christmas Fun Palace at Mottistone and in the Stars of Wonder 

concert at St Mary’s Church (both on Sunday 11th December). Stop press: We will also be having a mini Christmas Concert on Thursday af-

ternoon at 2pm, showcasing some of the children’s music (those who have music lessons with the peripatetic music teachers). More infor-

mation about this will follow next week. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, and see you again on Monday. Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘God of the unexpected’.  

You would expect a king to be born in a palace or castle, but not 

a stable! You would expect the first people to be told of the great 

news would be important leaders and royalty, not shepherds! 

However, the Bible tells us that Jesus, the Saviour of the World, was born in a 

lowly stable, and the first people to be told were shepherds. This was very unex-

pected.  

One of the names given to Jesus is Emmanuel, which means ‘God with us’. Jesus 

was sent by God the Father to come among us in a most unexpected 

way.  

Almighty God sent His son into the world to offer love and compassion 

to ordinary, everyday people in ordinary, everyday places. 

 

Christmas Prayer 

God of compassion, 

You came among us in a way people didn’t expect. 

You came to us in Jesus. 

God of compassion, you come among us today in 

ways we don’t expect. 

You come to us where we are. 

Help us to recognise you among us and welcome you 

afresh this Christmas. 

Amen 

 

 

“I am here with good news for you, which will bring 

great joy to all the people.” Luke 2.8-20 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Please ensure all items of clothing are named 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 Shirts should be tucked in 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  

   Poetry Corner 

 

 

 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Grammar: Commonly misused words 
 

Which or that? 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 5th December 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 90.03% 

Late marks this week: 10 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Mac n Cheese Chicken Pie Roast Turkey Beef Curry Fish fingers Option 1 

Veggie Sausage Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie Bolognese Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Choc Sponge Ice Cream Oat Cookie Apple Crumble Lemon Slice 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Angels’ Song by 

Charles Causley 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online life and offline life is just life 

For many of us, we see our online lives and offline lives as different, but  
children are growing up with technology and the internet and for them there isn’t a  

difference; online life and offline life is just life. 
Technology can move at an extraordinarily fast pace and it can be difficult to know how to 
start talking to your child about what they’re doing online, who they might be speaking to 

or discussing the potential risks and issues. 

 

Starting the conversation 
Talking regularly with your child is the greatest tool to help keep them safe 
online. Talking regularly and making it part of daily conversation, like you 

would about their day at school, will help your child feel relaxed. It also means 
when they do have any worries, they’re more likely to come and speak to you. 
But it can also be easy to become overwhelmed with the different technology, 
the language that children use, the huge number of games and apps which are 

available and the potential risks. 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/ 

Lots of advice and resources about keeping children safe online. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/


Bumble Bee Theo H - for making really good progress with sounds.  

Ruby - for rising to challenges in English and wanting to       

continue them at home! 

Honey Bee Oskar - for fantastic contributions to our English learning. 

Ivy Bee Fraser - for his thoughtful insights when considering Jesus as 

an incarnate being. 

Sports Bee Poppy J - for being a great role model during the Hive Basket-

ball tournament. 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 Sunday 11th - Mottistone Manor Christmas Palace 11am-3pm. Choir 

performing at midday. 

 

 Sunday 11th December: Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church at 

7pm (choir performing) 

 

 Monday 12th December: BSA Secret Present Room 

 

 Tuesday 13th December: Nativity at 1.15pm 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Christmas Dinner Day 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Nativity at 6pm 

 

 Thursday 15th December: Last day of school 

 

 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Tuesday 3rd January: Back to school 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Monday 13th—Friday 17th February: Half term 

 Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 Monday 8th May– Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 



Mrs Aram’s English group has been reading The Lion and The Mouse. They were asked to write     

expanded noun phrases to describe the characters.  

Ruby was in the Golden Book this week for her English work. Here is some of her descriptive writing 

about the lion. 

Can you spot the expanded noun phrases? 



Honey Bee class have been reading The Night Box. They have been identifying the figurative language 

in the text, before they wrote poems using their own figurative language.  

Here are a selection of the poems. 



Honey Bee class 

continued... 



Today, children from Ivy Bee Class were pleased to welcome Abbie Morris, a local farmer, and Robyn Munt, the secre-

tary for the National Farmers Union, to the school. This formed part of the class Geography topic on global food pro-

duction. 

After a presentation about different grains grown on the Island, the children asked lots of questions to find out what it 

is like to be a farmer. They discovered which crops are grown on the farm - an amazing 14 different vegetables and 

grains. They began to understand the importance of buying local produce as this keeps down the 'food miles' and  

supports local businesses on the Island.  

The life of a farmer is a hard one with little time for holidays. A working day can start at 7.00am and go through to 

6.00pm or later if livestock is involved, yet quite a few children felt they would like a career in farming when they are 

older. 

There is a pop-up vegetable shop, run by Abbie, in Shorwell, so if you get a chance, pop along for some fresh local 

produce and support British farming. 














